



KILLEEN-TEMPLE METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION (KTMPO) TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TAC)

Wednesday, October 10, 2021 9:30 AM

Electronic Meeting

Central Texas Council of Governments (CTCOG)
2180 North Main Street
Belton, TX 76513

Technical Advisory Committee Voting Members

Jason Deckman – City of Temple Bob van Til – City of Belton Robert Lewis – City of Copperas Cove

Kristina Ramirez – City of Harker Heights Judge Roger Miller – Coryell County David Williams for Commissioner Bobby Carroll –

Lampasas County

Christi Bonham for Victor Goebel – TxDOT Waco

District

Darrell Burtner - Hill Country Transit District

Additional Attendees

Debbie Nash-King — City of Killeen
Jessica Navarro — City of Nolanville
David Olson — City of Temple
Dalton Rice — City of Morgan's Point Resort
Erika Kunkel — TxDOT Waco District
Amanda Mooney — TxDOT Waco District
Derek Czapnik — HCTD

Mario Perez – Fort Hood Janet Sheguit – MRB Group Uryan Nelson – KTMPO Kendra Coufal – KTMPO James McGill – KTMPO Dominic Elizondo – CTCOG

Meeting Minutes:

- 1. Call to Order: Uryan Nelson called the meeting to order at 9:31 a.m.
- 2. Opportunity for Public Comment: No comments were made by the public.
- **3. Staff Update:** Meeting Schedule; FY22 TPPB Officers; FY22 Task Order Responses; October as Walk to School Month; Federal and State Updates; Air Quality.

Uryan Nelson informed the TAC of upcoming board and advisory committee meetings through November. Mr. Nelson stated that the November meetings would likely be in person due to funding discussions. Mr. Nelson stated that Mayor Spencer Smith and Judge Roger Miller had been elected Policy Board Chair and Vice Chair, respectively for FY22. Mr. Nelson shared that staff had received responses for 3 of the 7 Task Orders sent out and is evaluating those now. Mr. Nelson stated that staff would send out the Task Order Requests no one responded to again in January. Mr. Nelson reminded the group that October was Walk to School Month and shared an update on federal highway stopgap funding. Mr. Nelson informed the

group that some staff attended the 2021 AMPO Conference in Scottsdale and the NARC conference in Galveston. Maximum ozone air quality readings for the month of September were 67 parts per billion (ppb) at the Temple station and 71 ppb at the Killeen station.

4. Action Item: Approve minutes from the September 1, 2021 meeting.

Jason Deckman made a motion to approve the September 1, 2021 meeting minutes, seconded by Darrell Burtner; the motion passed unanimously.

5. Discussion Item: Regarding additional Category 7 funds made available through the Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act (CRRSAA).

Uryan Nelson informed the group that additional Category 7 funds through CRRSAA in the amount of \$2.162 million dollars are available to be used by the MPO now. Mr. Nelson stated that his recommendation will be to use the funds for projects currently listed in the TIP and use the funds they replaced to fund new projects not listed in the TIP. Jason Deckman clarified what staff's recommendation is and suggested using the funds for transit. Judge Roger Miller and Darrell Burtner stated that HCTD will also be receiving their own additional funding from CRRSAA. Bob van Til asked to see a spreadsheet showing how the funds would be redistributed.

6. Discussion Item: Regarding Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP) Reprioritization feedback and future improvements.

Kendra Coufal stated staff wants to ensure that all comments regarding the MTP Reprioritization process is captured for future cycles. Ms. Coufal noted that comments from the TAC received during the Reprioritization were compiled and listed in the packet. Ms. Coufal stated that staff wanted to provide another opportunity for feedback and welcomed any comments submitted by email.

7. Discussion Item: Regarding update from Hill Country Transit District Urban & Rural Subcommittees.

Darrell Burtner with HCTD provided the TAC a brief overview of Hill Country Transit District's new subcommittees and their function to advise the HCTD Board similar to how the TAC advises the Policy Board.

8. Public input received through September 2021.

Public input received through September 2021 was presented to the TAC. No new comments were submitted since the last meeting.

9. Member Comments:

No member comments.

10. Adjourn: The meeting adjourned at 9:51 a.m.

These meeting minutes were approved by TAC at their November 10, 2021

meeting.

Urvan Nelson, KTMPO Director